
Reception Curriculum Newsletter—September 2020 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back to St Matthew Academy Primary Phase. We hope you had a happy summer holiday and an enjoyable time with your families.  As we start the new term, there are 

some key messages we would like to give you. 

Curriculum: 

This term our topic is ‘all about me’ and the children will be look-
ing at the book Simpkin and finding out how they feel, what they 
like to do and making friends 

Learning about cultures and places around the globe. 

In Reception, the children will begin to work towards achieving 
their Early Learning Goals through our play based curriculum.  

They will begin to develop their phonic knowledge through 
Letters and Sounds. 

 
Homework:  

Please continue to support your child at home with their 

learning by talking about their school day and practising 

writing their names. 

Please read with your child every evening and make a com-

ment in your child’s  

reading book. 

 

Trips and Visitors:  

This term we will be arranging a number of virtual visits and visi-

tors to make up for the fact that we are not able to take the chil-

dren out physically! Details will be confirmed at a later date. 

Weekly Activities 

Bumblebee PE—Monday 

Ladybird PE—Tuesday 

Forest school—Alternate Thursdays 

Please ensure that children wear the SMA  PE kit to school on 

the day of their PE session. 

 

Contact Details: 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you 

have any questions or queries.  

Reception Teachers Ms Budzowska and  

Mrs O’Neill  

mbu@stmatthewacademy.co.uk 

ron@stmatthewacademy.co.uk 

Or EYFS lead 

eca@stmatthewacademy.co.uk 

Expectations 

Children to arrive by 9.30am in full school 

uniform ready to start their learning.  

Children need to bring their reading 

books to school every day along with a 

water bottle as fountains are out of use. 
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